

Vol. 185, No. 186 March 12, 1992

ST. PATRICK'S DAY - March 17th



Instructors please note: The Learning Centre, your students' study space, will be open on a three-week trial basis, Tuesday and Wednesday evenings until 9:00 PM from March 17 to April 1. Take advantage of the opportunity to orient your evening students to this multi-faceted facility. Tours, workshops and hands-on help available.

Use it or lose it!!

Cheryl Howrigan

DID YOU KNOW THAT...

The annual celebration of Ramadan began on Friday, 6 March, for adherents of what is believed to be the fastest growing faith in Canada - Islam. There are about 200,000 Canadian Muslims currently in Canada today.

During Ramadan, which lasts one month, Muslims fast between sunrise and sunset.

NOTICE OF RECYCLING MEETING

The Institutes for Environmental Initiatives group (comprising of representatives from local Colleges, Institutes and Universities) will be holding a meeting at KEC in room 5025 from 12:00 NOON to 4:00 pm on Friday, March 13, 1992 (lunch 12:00 NOON to 1:00 pm). Matters to be discussed include recycling initiatives at the various campuses and a report from the SAGE Foundation. Please contact Jim Funk, local 7293 for additional information.

Jim Funk

Vancouver Community College King Edward Campus - Library P.O. Box 24620 - Stn. C 1155 East Broadway Vancouver, B.C. V5T 4N3

MENTAL FITNESS CORNER

PUZZLE:

An anagram is where the letters of a word are scrambled to form another word or phrase. Solve the following anagrams which are all jobs or professions.

1	Rap center	6 Try crease
2	To cord	7 Open claim
3	Came chin	8 Junior salt
4	The race	9 Red soil
5	Shake more	10 Catch tire

TRIVIA:

What has a sinister side and a dexter side?

ANSWERS TO LAST WEEK'S SUBMISSIONS:

PUZZLE:

Ushers - us, she, he, her, hers

TRIVIA:

Arthur Conan Doyle never used the phrase in any of his stories or novels.

If you have any comments, suggestions, puzzles or trivia, please pass them along! Thanks.

Wayne Ko

ALL CAMPUS COUNCIL

The next meeting of the ALL CAMPUS COUNCIL will be held on Wednesday, March 25, 1992. If you have any issues you would like to see raised there, please contact your departmental A.C.C. representative.

Marta Gardiner

ABSENCES FROM CAMPUS

Jack Whelan, Assistant Department Head CPE is away on P.D. and holidays from February 24 to May 1 (inclusive).

Heather Yarbrough

Cecily May, International Education Coordinator, will be on holiday March 11 to 24 (inclusive). Please contact Jindra Repa or Tom Toulson in her absence.

Cecily May

Barbara Ash, Coordinator of English and Social Science - BTSD Department will be on holiday from March 12 to 27 (inclusive). Please contact Barb Little or Peter Lear about BTSD matters.

Barbara Ash

Brenda Appleton, Campus Librarian will be on vacation from March 16 to March 20 (inclusive). Please contact Mark Goertz at local 7223.

FINANCIAL AID UPDATE...

ABESAP applications are now available for next term. Please advise your students to apply early to receive assistance. Also our office is available to give mini-talks to classes between 9:00 AM and 4:00 PM. If you would like to schedule a talk for your class please call the Financial Aid office at local 7048 or 7046.

Financial Aid



FOR YOUR INFORMATION...

Both Basic Life Support C.P.R. courses (April 2 & 3, 1992) are now full.

We will be offering this course again several times, and we will be filling the sessions with names from our current waitlist.

If you would like your name placed on our waitlist for C.P.R. or if you need any information on Human Resource Development please call Carol Harrison at local 7142.

VCC Music Department proudly presents

Concert #4
1991-92 'In Concert' Series

SOUNDS OF BRASS

March 20, 1992 12 NOON to 1 PM KEC Auditorium

Free Admission

PLEASE NOTE...

The 4th Floor Administration Fax Machine is now located at the switchboard area on the 4th floor. Sorry for any inconvenience.

Sharon Harder

LIBRARY NEWS

We will be unable to process any interlibrary loans from UBC while their labour dispute is in effect. You may still file your requests with us, and we will process them when the strike is over.

Two items of timely interest are now available: Stepping Through Your Tax Return (HJ 4661 S73 1991) is a video available in both English and French versions.

Edmond Weiss' How to Write Usable User Documentation (QA 76.165 W44 1991) is perfect for "how-to" authors.

REMINDER VCC WOMEN'S SERIES

The video The Chilly Climate For Women In Colleges And Universities will be shown on

Wednesday, March 18 at 7:00 PM City Centre Banquet Room

RSVP to Sandra Jones at local 8348 (leave message on voice mail).



POSITIONS OPENING

City Centre

King Edward Campus

Secretary 1
(Registrar's Office).
Closing date: March
13, 1992.

Instructional Assistant I (ESL Vocational Department). Closing date: March 19, 1992.

Langara Campus

Laboratory
Demonstrator I
(Chemistry Department).
Closing date: March
23, 1992.

Continuing Education

Miscellaneous

Kwantlen College invites applications for the position of Director of Business and Career Specialties. Closing date: March 13, 1992.

CMC invites
applications for the
position of ViceChancellor, Higher
Colleges of Technology
- UNITED ARAB
EMIRATES. Closing
date: March 31, 1992.

Please see the Faculty Notice Board in the 4th Floor Administration for more information.

CLASSIFIED

BUY AND SELL

Chest of 5 drawers. Brown wood veneer. 32" W, 16"D, 45"H, Excellent condition \$50. Call Chris at local 7361 or 438-3473.

WATERBED FOR

SALE: 1 Queen Size Waterbed, new heater and new mattress, solid wood construction with Headboard-Bookcase \$250. Call Joe at 590-0698.

FOR RENT - for April/May. Newly renovated 1200 sq. ft. apt, 3 bdrs and art/workspace, spectacular 300° view, deck, walk to KEC, quiet and safe. \$1000 and utilities. Ideal for family and working from the home. Call 872-5660.

FOR SALE: 1977
DATSUN 280Z.
Pampered California
car; only 2 owners; 4
new all season tires;
very good condition; all
maintenance records
provided. \$5500
(OBO). Call Janice at
local 7247 or 942-0059.